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DNR reports first discovery of invasive silver carp in St. Croix River

DESIGN
Building Materials - Idea Showroom

HOME
CENTER

The Minnesota Department of Natural 
Resources has confirmed the first capture 
of a silver carp on the St. Croix River. The 
invasive carp was caught by a commercial 
angler near Prescott, Wis., during proactive 
monitoring in partnership with the DNR.
	 “This news is disappointing but not un-
expected,” said DNR invasive fish coordi-
nator Nick Frohnauer. “The silver carp was 
captured within viewing distance of the St. 
Croix’s confluence with the Mississippi 
River. In 2014, two silver carp were found 
in the Mississippi only a short distance 
upstream from where the St. Croix and 
Mississippi meet.”
	 The silver carp caught on the St. Croix 
was 33 inches long and weighed 13 
pounds.
	 One bighead carp was also caught by 
the commercial angler, who was working in 
conjunction with a DNR fisheries biologist. 
Bighead carp have previously been caught 
at this same location and further upstream 
on the St. Croix.
	 Frohnauer noted that while the DNR is 
concerned about the potential impacts of 
invasive carp in the St. Croix River, the 
individual fish that have been captured do 
not indicate reproduction or an established 
population of either bighead or silver carp 
in the St. Croix.
	 “The location where the carp were cap-
tured is a well-known over-wintering area 
for several species of fish,” Frohnauer said. 
“At this time, it is hard to predict if these 
individuals would have moved further up-
stream the St. Croix River, or back into the 
Mississippi River when water temperatures 

warm up in the spring.”
	 Immediate follow-up sampling was 
not possible on the St. Croix, as colder 
weather led to the river icing up. Once 
the ice clears, DNR staff will work with 
commercial anglers to survey for additional 
invasive carp near Prescott.
	 Additionally, the DNR will sample at 
the King Power Plant near Bayport, Minn., 
where bighead carp have been caught in the 

past. A commercial angler netting under the 
ice near the Bayport marina early in 2017 
did not catch any invasive carp.
	 The DNR Invasive Species Program has 
built partnerships with state and federal 
agencies, conservation groups, university 
researchers and commercial businesses col-
laborating to prevent the spread of invasive 
carp:
	 The DNR is an active partner in the 
Upper Mississippi River invasive carp 
workgroup, which is working to limit the 
impact of invasive carp. The group includes 
representatives from Minnesota, Wisconsin, 
Iowa, Illinois, Missouri, and several federal 

agencies.
	 In partnership 
with the DNR, the 
Minnesota Aquatic 
Invasive Species 
Research Center at 
the University of 

Minnesota is testing carp deterrents in Mis-
sissippi River locks and dams. They have 
installed acoustic speakers at Lock 8 and 
modeled flows through the gates at dams 2 
and 8.	
	 DNR fisheries leads a comprehensive 
sampling program to monitor popula-
tion expansion, population changes, and 
impacts of management actions. As part 
of this partnership with the commercial 
fishing community, a DNR field biologist 
was on site when the commercial angler 
captured the silver carp and bighead carp 
on the St. Croix.
	 The deterrent testing and sampling 
programs have been funded by the Envi-
ronment and Natural Resources Trust Fund 
with proceeds from the state lottery. 
	 Invasive carp have been progressing 
upstream since escaping into the Mississip-
pi River in the 1970s. These large fish com-
pete with native species and pose a threat 
to rivers and lakes. While no breeding pop-
ulations have been detected in Minnesota 
waters, individual fish have been caught in 
the Mississippi near the Twin Cities, the St. 
Croix River and the Minnesota River.
	 Invasive carp captures must be reported 
to the DNR immediately. Call 651-587-
2781 or email wlmailhtml:invasivecarp.
dnr@state.mn.us. Take a photo and trans-
port the carp to the nearest fisheries office 
or make arrangements for it to be picked up 
by a DNR official.
	 To learn more, visit mndnr.gov/inva-
sivecarp, and attend the upcoming invasive 
carp stakeholder forum Wednesday, March 
29, at the Minnesota Valley National Wild-
life Refuge visitor center in Bloomington 
from 9 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. For additional 
information about the forum, contact Nick 
Frohnauer, DNR invasive fish coordina-
tor, 651-259-5670, nick.frohnauer@state.
mn.us.
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The Hook Line and Sinker is published monthly by Joyce
Reese graphic design for the New Ulm Area Sport Fishermen.
The opinions expressed in this newsletter are solely those of
respective writers and not to be construed as the opinion of
the NUASF or its members. Send all correspondence and
submissions to New Ulm Area Sport Fishermen, P.O. Box
294, New Ulm, MN 56073.

The NUASF Board
President - Jason Kuester (381-2041); Vice-President -
Gary Sprenger (359-9358); Secretary - Ross Nelson (507-
766-0765) Treasurer - Tony Miller (354-2457); Board
Members: Ron Ludewig (507-276-6093), Mike Buechner
(354-2739 s), Ken Sutherland (507-276-1534). 

From the President …..
By Jason Kuester

We will be holding elections at the next meeting.  We are asking that everyone attend
this meeting to make your vote count.  The term is up for 1 Board Member.  If you would
like to run for this position please bring it up at the meeting, or call me at 507-381-2041 or
email at jr@newulmtel.net 

Todd and Karen from the Dixon Lake Resort are very excited to have our club back at
their resort this year.  They have also donated a four person fishing trip as one of our
prizes for the fishing contest we will have in February.  The date for the trip is February
16th. I need to have conformation and your $50.00 down payment to them after the
December’s meeting.  If you are interested in going along on this trip please contact me at
507-381-2041 or e-mail at jr@newulmtel,net. The total for the trip is $130.00 per person
for three nights, or $185.00 per person food included. Todd and Karen also said there
would be no charge for the angling and spearing houses this year. They have room for 24
people in their angling houses and about 25 spearing houses available. This is first come
first serve, so if you need an ice house let me know. If you are unable to attend the meet-
ing and need to pay your$50.00 down payment send it to Jason Kuester 56554-446th
Street New Ulm, Mn 56073.

It is time to start thinking of the Ice Fishing Contest. The date for the contest is going
to be February 12th 2016.   We are asking that each member please try to sell at least one
book of tickets. You will find one book of tickets in this months newsletter. If you are
unable to sell your tickets please send them back, bring them to a meeting, or drop them
off at the Ice Fishing Contest. This event is our largest fund raiser for the club. Additional
tickets are always available at each meeting or by contacting Ross Nelson at 507-766-
0765, Ken Sutherland 507-276-1534 or myself at 507-381-2041.  

Fall is here (maybe winter) and what a great time to bring our friends and family to the
New Ulm Area Sport Fisherman Club.  We are always looking for new members to join.
If you know of someone bring them along and show them how much fun we have at our
club.  As always, bring a friend and each of you will receive a free refreshment of your
choice!  

Hope to see you at the next meeting!!
Muskie Fishing Abounds continued from page one
and many anglers find success by trolling in open water. In this scenario, muskies are chas-
ing schools of high-fat fish such as tullibees, so they may be 40 feet down over 60 feet of
water, for example. Anglers can encounter these fish by tying on minnow-imitating baits
and trolling across the lake.

Learn more about Minnesota's fish at:  http://www.exploreminnesota.com/travel-
ideas/meet-minnesota-fish/index.aspx and connect with outfitters and guides at:
http://www.exploreminnesota.com/things-to-do/fishing-hunting/index.aspx to plan your
fishing trip.
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NUASF Members. . .
stop in at the B&L BAR for a
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Light 
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Just 5 miles from LakeWinnibigigosh’s Third River access.Dixon Lake offers clean. cozy cabinswith A/C and cable TV.Dixon Lake and Winnie have greatfishing: crappies, sunnies, walleye,large mouth bass & northern.Bar and Restaurant.Great family resort.
Open year around. ATV trail.

Hunting: bear, grouse,
ducks, geese & deer.

Ice fishing and spearing.
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Cell: 507-317-7379                        Work: 507-645-5115
E-mail: jesse@mankatotent.com      Fax: 507-625-5111

Jesse Spiess, Manager
1021 Range Street • Mankato, MN 56002 • Div. TTF Industries 
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Montevideo, MN
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The Bockfest Boys
Entertainment Shows 

“45 years in the business of
music entertainment” 

An Upper Midwwest original Hotdish of music with crowd engaging 
originals, ethnic music and popular music from the last 60 years. 
Scott Sparlin, agent. P.O. Box 488, New Ulm, MN 56073

507-276-2080           e-mail sesparlin@gmail.com

NUASF Monthly Meeting October 27th, 2016 Members Present: 30
Minutes prepared by Tony Miller
I. Secretary Report
Motion - accept as read.  Made by: Jim Leibl Seconded by: Ken Kohn Passed unanimously.
II. Treasury Report
Accounts Balance:  
Allocations: 
Treasury Balance:  Motion - accepted as read.  Made by: Jim Leibl Seconded by:  Orv Rannow

Passed unanimously.
III. Old Business
A. Membership update
1. Members = 154                  Members Due = 19
B. Area Lakes an Rivers Report
1. Devils Lake - Hilly and Jim very Leibl did well
2. Ball Club Lake - Crappies were great, about 9 1/2”
3. Northern Minnesota has been really hot
4. Lake Hanska, Northerns are picking up
5. North Fork Crow River, Walleye are hot 
C. Clubhouse and Grounds Update
1. Thanks to crew for fixing up the fish houses. Great job!
2. Could use a new hood for grill - Ken Kohn volunteered
3. Furnace had a wren caught in the fan!
4. Thanks to Orv Rannow and Orv Johnson for building the deck.  Great job!
5. Discussion on purchase of new grill for deck.
IV. Old Business
A. None
V. New Business
A. Ice Fishing Contest
1. IFC ticket sales - 4 wheeler and fish house tickets are available.  Sell, Sell, Sell!
2. Event tickets will have 30 year anniversary information on them
3. Looking for help to sell tickets 
a) Hanksa Lake Assn annual meeting Nov. 15th. Sell tickets
b) Parade of lights Nov. 25th.  Sell tickets
4. Working on several sponsors for event
5. Outdoor News to do an article on IFC
6. Need help for posters/tickets Date
7. Prize Collection - Pat Roiger in charge (need help)
a)Don’t repeat donation requests to sponsors!  Make sure you check with Pat for businesses that
were solicited.
8. Tom Simonson applied for food permit.  Need volunteers for food sales.
B. Hanksa Lake Association annual meeting Nov. 15th
1. Need club card from HLA to NUASF as a member.
2. Discussion on $250 donation to HLA.
VI. Other New Business
A. Minnesota River CongressNov. 17th.  Kato Ballroom in Mankato.  See Scott Sparlin for
information.
B. Winter Fishing Trip to Dixon Lake
1. Feb 16th - 19th
2. $50 to Jason for deposit, FIRST COME FIRST SERVED
3. Total cost for trip = $185 
4. IF YOU WANT A SPEAR HOUSE, NOTIFIY JASON KUESTER ASAP
5. Band will be available for us for entertainment
C. Food for next meeting: Pat Roiger and John Hunstad
D. NOTICE!  Due to Thanksgiving Holiday, next mtg - Nov meeting Nov 17th
E. Corey Ganser (Dave Mecklenberg’s son-in-law) provided a matching donation with     Apple   
Corp. to EE Mecklenberg Scholarship Fund and to club funds.

1. Discussion on disbursement of funds.  Tabled until funds are received.
F.  Ron Bolduan hospitalized Oct 20th for back surgery, transferred to Oak Hills Oct. 28th for  

rehab.  Flowers from club sent to Oak Hills  
G. Trailer for sale for bids, see Ken Kohn.  (8’ x 16’) good for fish house.
VII. Adjourn 8:30pm
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	 We will be awarding the Stoney Award at the March meeting.  If 
you have someone you would like to nominate please nominate them by 
e-mailing me at jr@newulmtel.net or by nominating them at the meeting 
on March 31st.  The Stoney award goes to the member who has volun-
teered his or her time to the club, and towards improving the quality of 
sport fishing in the New Ulm area. 

	 Just an early reminder, we will be discussing our spring clean up proj-
ects at the next meeting.  They are the: Club Grounds, and the Adopt the 
river Riverbank Clean Up. This is a great event for our club in preserving 
the cleanliness of our rivers and city. The event will be scheduled for one 
Saturday in April at Riverside Park. We will be watching the weather 
and will send out a email before the date… Bring gloves, rakes, shovels, 
trailers/pickups, and chainsaws.  After we get done with the river cleanup 
we will head out to the club grounds.  Thanks in advance for volunteering 
your time.

	 We are always looking for new ideas.  Feel free to bring them to the 
next meeting.  We will be discussing dates for upcoming events during 
the year.  We will also talk about fundraising ideas for 2017.  As everyone 
knows the club wants to remain very active in the community.  If you can’t 
make the next meeting please email or call me with your ideas….

	 I would also like to recognize the Studtmann family for putting to-
gether the 8th annual Willmar Studtmann Memorial Ice Fishing contest at 
Studtmann Pond.  We didn’t have much ice but everyone had a great time!!  
It was a great way to spend an afternoon with friends and family.  We had 
around 25 members at the pond.  Thank you to all who attended!!

	 Spring is in the air and what a great time to bring our friends and fam-
ily to the New Ulm Area Sport Fisherman Club.  We are always looking 
for new members to join.  If you know of someone bring them along and 
show them how much fun we have at our club.  As always, bring a friend 
and each of you will receive a free refreshment of your choice!  

Hope to see you at the next meeting!!

From the President.....
By Jason Kuester

NUASF Monthly Meeting  March 30, 2017  Members Present: 50+
Minutes prepared by Tony Miller

I. Secretary Report
A. Motion made by Scott Sparlin and seconded by Jim Liebl to except report as read. Passed   
	 unanimously.                 
II. Treasury Report
A. Balance: Motion made by Jim Liebl and seconded by Jim Hulke to except report as read. Passed
	 unanimously 
III. Old Business
A. Membership update 
	 1. 163 Members w/ 36 Due
B. Area Lakes and Rivers Report.
	 1. Devils Lake – Limit on Perch & some Walleye. Some Northern biggest was 44”. 36” of ice.
C. Club House and Grounds Update.
	 1. Ready for cleanup. Date will be set next meeting.
	 2. Still working on the improvements above the clubhouse.
	 3. Possible will know by next meeting what the Nilson’s will do our site. Sell to us yes or no.
IV. Other Old Business
A. Still have some prizes from the ice fishing contest that have not been delivered. Please help to
	 get the delivered.
V. New Business
A. Presentation from Anglers for Habitat executive director Lance Ness
B. A petitions was passed around to the members to raise fishing licenses that would be sent off to
	 our state representative.
C. Presentation from Pro Kinship for Kids rep Kari Beran. 
D. Scott Sparlin Report
	 1. Has contacted the City Park and rec about setting up a class curriculum for Fishing One, Two,
		  Three. The club should consider giving all kids involved a club T-shirt of fishing pool. Dates
	 are set for June 13th, 20th, & 22nd. Will need volunteers. 
	 2. MN River Congress (Redwood Falls) Meeting will be held 5/18th will need 2 people to go. 
	 3. Water Action Day at the Capital. Held April 19th. Scott has arranged about 8 meeting and if
		  anyone would like to come please do so.
	 4. River bank cleanup date will be set at the next meeting.
F. Presentation from MNDNR Fisheries Scott Mackenthun. 
G. Jason Kuester – Club Projects
	 1. Ice House for next year. 
	 2. Spoke about Hank Meyers/Brown County/NUASF Canoe Access on the KC Road. 
H. Willmar Studtmann Club Ice Fishing contest. Great day was had bad ice but great turnout. 
I. High Island Lake Fund Raiser will be held 4/1 @ the Backwoods Bar & Grill, New Auburn.
J. Stoney Award – Nominations Wyman Forbrook, Pat Roiger, Lloyd Havemeier. This year winner
	 – Wyman Forbrook.
L. Food for next meeting will be supplied by Kim Olson.
VI. Other New Business 
A. If anyone would like to see the books see Jen or Jason.
B. Selling the old club generator if anyone is interested.
VII. Adjourn @ 9:55 PM


